
  Regular Board Meeting December 2, 2019
The Parsons City Council met for its regular monthly meeting, Monday, December 2, 2019, at 6:00 pm. in the 
city council meeting room. Mayor Tim David Boaz called the meeting to order.
                                                           
   Roll Called:                                                         
     Present                                                                                     Absent
    Kevin Cagle
    Danny Mills                                                        
    Dale Reynolds                                            
    Lanny Taylor                                                      
    Larry Townsend
    Joseph Fisher  
    Marty Carrington                     
                                               
   A motion was made by Kevin Cagle to approve the minutes for November 2019.   Marty Carrington   
   seconded the motion. Vote:  All Ayes

   A motion was made by Dale Reynolds to approve the financial statements for October 2019.   Joseph 
  Fisher seconded the motion.  Vote:   All Ayes.
 
 Community Forum.  None
 Communication from the Mayor:   
 Clear Well at Water Plant-under coat is being painted.  The final coat will probably be a light gray with 
 a dark gray top. Parsons Water Treatment Facility will be put on it. Still in processing stage fencing in 
 the next two weeks.  A lot of work will need to be done on the clean-up.  Next Spring it will 
 be presentable.    
 LPR Grant Construction members on ball fields will meet Wednesday afternoon for progress meeting.  Sod and
fencing should be finished soon.  New Grant Construction Committee on the Regional Park Trails will meet 
Tuesday.
 I:   Update on Christmas Parade
       Several entries.  Call Riverside, Lexington, and Scotts Hill Bands and they are coming.  Call all the  
       churches in the area asking for floats.  Robin’s Nest and UT Parsons Center have entered floats .  
       Looking forward to having a good parade Saturday December 7th at 4:00 P.M. Line-up will be at 
      3:00 p.m
II:   Update on Christmas Show at the Hanger.
       Christmas at Mall-Mart starts December 14, 2019 at 2:00 P.M and 7:00P.M. and on December 15, 
       2019 at 2:00 P.M.  there are twenty-seven children in this show.  Invite everyone to come.  It is 
       always a great show.  Shane Bridges is the Director.  
III:  Update on new sign at Municipal Building
       Shane Bridges is training to be the one who will be putting notices and messages on Sign.
    
        Dale King said ISO is coming December 9, 2019 for inspection going for a two iso rating.   
        Motion to adjourn by Lanny Taylor   Second by Dale Reynolds Vote:  All Ayes

        ____________________
         Tim David Boaz, Mayor

          ________________________
          Judy Daugherty, City Recorder


